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On November 26, a Special Sunday Service was held to celebrate the achievement of welcoming 1000 
new members, a feat made possible through the relentless efforts of all members and leaders. 
 
The Heavenly Parent's Holy Community of Brazil dedicates itself to daily Jeong Seong in the Cheon 
Shim Won Prayer Room, aligning with the beloved True Mother's vision. This effort aims to foster 
miracles and unite the spiritual and physical worlds. Building upon this, Rev. Kim is leading Cheon Bo 
and Blessed Families to create a list of twelve guests, invoking each name a thousand times in the prayer 
room. This practice is believed to engage the spirit world, helping identify guests to whom video lectures 
should be presented. this condition serves to mobilize the spirit world to show what is the guest that we 
must approach and pass the video-lectures, the results of this dedication brought 1000 new members who 
have committed to the teachings of the Divine Principle and a lifestyle free from drugs, alcohol, and free 
sex. These new members are on the path to eventually receive the Blessing, becoming Blessed and 
CheonBo families. 
 
Rev. Kim commended the hard work and dedication of all families, particularly during the three 40-day 
courses of witnessing for miracles, and encouraged everyone to excel in the fourth course. 
 
Following Rev. Kim, President Koichi Sasaki, the National Leader of Sub-Region 1 – Brazil, underscored 
the importance of preparing the guest name list for prayer and congratulated each district on their 
achievements during this period of witnessing for miracles. Testimonies were shared, and the service 
concluded with Holy Songs and a shared lunch. 
 
Members of Sub-Region 1 Brazil left the service deeply inspired and motivated to continue their efforts in 
realizing Cheon Il Guk in Heavenly South America. 
 

  
 


